HOWARD COUNTY MEDICAL CENTER
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
September 28, 2022
ROLL CALL, QUORUM

Members present: Carol Schroeder, Chairperson; Michael Nelson, Vice-Chairperson; Harriet Steenson, Secretary; David Brehm, Treasurer and Dan Nielsen, Member.  
Also present: Arlan Johnson, CEO; Morgan Meyer, CFO; and Adam Rensch, M.D., Chief of Staff. Absent: Jillyn Klein, COO; and Paula Ryan, RN, Chief Nursing Officer was in the ER.
The meeting was called to order by Schroeder at 3:00P.M. A Quorum was declared.  Notification was published in the Phonograph Herald. 

· A motion was made by Steenson and supported by Nielsen to approve the agenda. 

Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
· Minutes - A motion was made by Nelson and supported by Brehm to accept the minutes of the August 2022 meeting.
Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
· Administrators Report -  Reviewed by Johnson. 
· Board Education: HCMC’s Economic Impact – see attached
· Financial Report for August 2022 reviewed by Meyer. See attachment


REPORTS

· Medical Staff Report – 
Chief of Staff, Adam Rensch, reported that the medical staff met on Monday September 26, 2022; the minutes and monthly reports were reviewed, finding no concerns, no questions were voiced. Dr. Keenportz, pathologist was in attendance and noted that everything was going well in the lab. The CLIA inspection had taken place recently with no deficiencies or concerns noted. Dr. Evans, radiologist, was in attendance and noted that their group had hired another radiologist, this person will be working primarily evenings. He also noted that they are in yearly negotiations with the company that reads films for them during the night. In New Business – the med staff had a zoom meeting with Dr. Wanahita from BryanHealth, she is one of the providers that will be on-call for the neurology telehealth system. The staff have already utilized this system 3 times with great results. The med staff approved the updated PA/supervising physician documents, which is brought to the board today as well. Dr. Hahn voiced a concern that she wasn’t getting documentation when one of her patient’s has a scope done. This will be investigated by Paula Ryan, CNO. The 
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Greeley Care Home is now the Greeley Assisted Living. Dr. Brennan will no longer be their medical director. 
· Credentials -  A motion was made by Brehm  and supported by Steenson to approve the following recommendations from the medical staff:
Appointments: Anna Wanahita, M.D.; Suraj Suku, M.D.; 

Reappointments: Renna Ramkrishnan, D.O.; Matthew Skaggs, CRNA; Christopher Seip, M.D.; Gregory Sextro, M.D.; Lori Smith, APRN

Additional privileges:  David Hadford, M.D.
Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
ACTION ITEMS
· McClellan family donation – A motion was made by Nielsen and supported by Nelson to accept the donation from the McClellan family as well as placement in the front of the new Therapy/Wellness building. See attachment
Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
· PA & Supervising Physician Agreement – A motion was made by Steenson and supported by Brehm to approve the attached agreements. 
Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
· Critical Access Hospital Annual Review – A motion was made by Nelson and supported by Nielsen to approve the annual review.  See attached
Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
· Trauma Redesignation – A motion was made by Steenson and supported by Nelson to approve the trauma redesignation. See attachment.

Aye: Schroeder, Nelson, Steenson, Brehm, Nielsen
Nay: None  






Motion carried by roll call.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS
· Therapy/Wellness Project – Todd and Jill Paulsen have made a commitment to the project. Arlan and his wife, Kori, will chair the process.
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· COVID – Still a concern with quite a few positive tests in the community. HCMC will continue to mask for now. Boosters are available for both Pfizer and Moderna. The numbers in Nebraska were up to about 200 and then have come back down. 
· Strategic Plan – In the Spring of 23’ we will re-evaluate the plan and kick it off with the new fiscal year, in July of 23’.  For the current plan, we have implemented the kiosks for admitting patients and are well underway with the pulmonary and neurology telehealth through BryanHealth. 
· Facility Projects – The nursing station remodel is complete; we are in the 2nd week of a remodel in the dietary area. Starting next week we will do a small update to the Emergency Department, which will include new cabinetry. In all – our focus will be the Therapy/Wellness project
The next meeting is scheduled for October 26, 2022, 3pm, hospital conference room. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40P.M.

_________________________________

______________________________

Carol Schroeder, Chairperson



Mike Nelson, Vice-Chairperson  jk
